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Dear Parents / Carers 
 
This is our final newsletter of the term and I want to say what a lovely term it has been. It has been 
great to get to know all of the new children who joined us in September and to see the other children 
settle so well into their new classes. 
 
Mid- Year Reports 
If your child is in Year 1 to Year 6 you should have received a mid-year report for your child today. 
 
Performances 
What a busy week this has been with performances from children across the school. A huge well done to 
the children in Key Stage 2 who performed a memorable Christmas concert on Tuesday morning and also 
to the children and staff in Year 2 who performed “Children of the World” with such enthusiasm. The 
children were brilliant! 
 
As I am writing this, we haven’t yet had the Year 1 and Orchestra performance but I am sure that it is 
going to be just as special. 
 
I apologise for the key stage 2 concert being so jammed, we will definitely be splitting into 2 
performances next year! 
 
A reminder that school finishes for the holiday at 2:30pm on Wednesday 20 December. The school 
reopens on Tuesday 9 January at 8:45am. 
 
Oxford Hygiene Bank Co-ordinator (volunteer role) 
A thank you message from Andrea who coordinates The Hygiene Bank in Oxford.  
I just wanted to say a huge thank you to children, families and staff for every single hygiene product that 
was generously donated to us recently. You did an incredible job, donating products weighing 37 kg!  
Every donation is appreciated whether it's a pack of nappies or a toothbrush, and we never take for 
granted the support we receive.  
Our volunteers have been busy distributing products over the past few weeks to our Community Partners, 
every item making a real difference to people who need them most in the local community.  
Facebook @TheHygieneBankOxford 
Ways to Support thehygienebankoxford | Linktree 
 
End of the Autumn Term 
The school closes for the Christmas Holiday on Wednesday 20 December at 2:30pm. 
 
Start of the Spring Term 
The school reopens for the children on Tuesday 9 January 2024 at 8:45am. 
 
Christmas Jumper Day – The total so far on our Just Giving page is £555 and still rising. 



 

 
Key Dates 
 
 

18 December IRock Assembly 9.15am 
20 December House Christmas Quiz – whole school 
20 December Last day of term 2 – FINISH AT 2.30pm 
9 January 2024 (Tues) First day of term 3 8.45am 
18 January Winter Lights 4.30pm 

 
It is disco time! 
Doors open at 6.30pm. Please enter through the side gate leading to the middle playground and entrance 
to the hall. 
 
You do not need to bring a physical ticket with you, instead please check in by giving your name and class 
on the door. All children need to be supervised by an adult. 
 
You will be able to buy drinks and snacks at the tuck shop. The bar is an adult only area and is also serving 
drinks and snacks. You can pay on the night by cash, card or disco token. You can save yourself some queue 
time by buying your disco tokens after school today in the middle playground. (Cash or card accepted). 
 
There will be 2 raffles running on the night. Adults can buy tickets in the bar for £2 each to win a 
champagne hamper. Children can buy raffle tickets in the tuck shop for 50p / 1 token to win an extra 
playtime and popcorn for their class next week. Both Raffles will be drawn at 8.15pm If you are leaving 
before then and cannot find someone to look after your ticket numbers for you, please leave your name 
and ticket numbers with the bar / tuck shop before you go so we can make sure your prize gets to you. 
 
The event finishes at 8.30pm. We hope you have a great time. 
 
If you have a ticket that you will not be using tonight, please remember to let us know so that someone 
else can use it. windmillpta@gmail.com 
 
Extra-Curricular Clubs 
CHESS Club has now finished for this term. 
MULTI-SKILLS has now finished for the term. 
MAGICAL MATHS has now finished for the term. 
TENNIS club on Friday has now finished for the term. 
OXFORD UTD GIRLS FOOTBALL on Mondays has now finished for the term. 
LITTLE MASTERS has now finished for the term. 
TAG RUGBY on Tuesday has now finished for the term. 
TENNIS club on Tuesday has now finished for the term. 
CERAMICS club has now finished for the term. 
OXFORD UTD BOYS FOOTBALL on Wednesday has now finished for the term. 
FRENCH club has now finished for the term. 
 
The club list is available on the extra-curricular activities section of the school website:  
https://www.windmill.oxon.sch.uk/page/?title=Extra+Curricular+Activities&pid=19 
A list for next term will be posted in the next few days. Please book your child a place with the club 
leader before sending them to a school club. Many have limited places available. Children not on the club 
register will not be accepted. 
 
We hope to have a hockey club and a pop lacrosse club starting in the new year. Details to follow. 
 
  



 

Chess Club – Parent volunteer required 
The Chess Club runs for ten Mondays every term, from 3.05 – 4.05pm. The club leader is looking for a 
parent volunteer to help with the club. Chess knowledge is helpful but not essential. If you are able to 
help, please contact Nicky Johnson in the first instance njohnson@windmill.oxon.sch.uk 
 
School Dinners / Packed Lunch 
The cost of school dinners for term 3 (Tues 9 Jan – Fri 9 Feb) is £57.60. Please note that school 
meals must be ordered and paid for in advance. If you pay weekly (£12.00), payments must be paid by 
Monday morning for the week ahead. Please use the School Gateway App to make lunch money payments. 
 
Download the free app. Search School Gateway in your app store and download. 
Apple iphone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/iosdownload 
Android phone users http://schoolgateway.co.uk/androiddownload 
A reminder that pupils must have either school meals all term or packed lunches all term, we cannot cater 
for children having meals on odd days. 
 
IMPORTANT - If your child would like to switch their meal preference, please email the 
school office on office.2527@windmill.oxon.sch.uk on or before the first day of term. If we are unaware 
that your child has switched from packed lunch to school dinner, a dinner will not have been ordered for 
them and if your child switches from school dinner to packed lunch and you have not informed the office, 
you will be charged for the meal that has been prepared. 
 
If you are in receipt of any income related benefits you may still be able to claim free school meals, 
please check with the office if you think you may be eligible. The office email address is 
office.2527@windmill.oxon.sch.uk.  
 
Pastoral and SEN coffee morning 
Our next coffee morning will take place in the new year on Friday 19th January in the after-school club 
room, 8.45 - 10am. 
Please email Spainter@windmill.oxon.sch.uk if you would like to come. 
 
We wish everyone a very Happy Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
 

Lynn Knapp 
Headteacher 

 
  

 
Vacancies on our website:- www.windmill.oxon.sch.uk  
 
 Morning (2 hours between 5.00am and 9.00am) or Evening (3.00pm – 5pm) Cleaner 
 
If you are interested in any of these positions please complete the OCC Support Application Form 
(downloaded from our website) and return to office.2527@windmill.oxon.sch.uk.  



 

Clerk to Governors Advert 
Windmill is seeking to appoint a Clerk to Governors who is reliable, organised and flexible to provide 
support to the board of governors. 
 
You will have the flexibility to attend evening and early morning meetings as required, and will be 
experienced in the organisation of meetings, including the preparation of agendas, collation of supporting 
papers and the production and circulation of accurate minutes. 
 
You will have the opportunity to make a real contribution to our school and the work of the governing 
board. No prior experience of clerking is required, providing you have the motivation and skills to learn on 
the job and develop in the role. Training will be available. 
 
The postholder will: 
· Work with the Chair(s) and other governors to prepare agendas for all meetings in accordance with the 
annual schedule and needs of the board 
· Ensure all papers for meetings are produced on time and circulated to the board at least seven days 
prior to the meeting. 
· Attend and accurately minute all formal meetings of the full governing board and committees (typically 3 
meetings per term). 
 
Contract terms and duties 
This is a permanent part-time post (16 hours per term) which offers some flexibility to work from home. 
Evening meetings attendance is required (approximately 6 evening meetings across each academic year). 
The post is remunerated at Grade 7 (scp 22 – 25) on a pro-rata basis and depending on the number of 
hours worked. 
 
For any questions about this post, to receive a full job description or to apply, please contact Nick 
Hunter, Chair of Governors at nhunter@windmill.oxon.sch.uk. Applicants should send a CV and covering 
letter. 
 
Closing date for applications is Monday 8th January. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

Athletic Football Club 
Our club is wrapping up training this week before we break up for the holidays and we are holding taster 
sessions for new players to join our club! 
 
We have FREE SESSIONS taking place this week: 
 
Skills Centre Training- Tuesday 12th December: https://www.athleticfootball.co.uk/skills-centres 
Grassroots Training- Monday 11th and Wednesday 
13th  December: https://www.athleticfootball.co.uk/oafc-info 
Academy Training- Thursday 14th December: https://www.athleticfootball.co.uk/about 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 
  



 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 


